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Hopewell City Council Approves Hometown Hero ɬ 

Veteran Recognition Program  
 

Hopewell, VA . At its April 10th meeting, the Hopewell City Council unanimously accepted 

the joint American Legion/VFW proposed Hometown Hero ð Veteran Recognition 

Program. The programõs goals are to raise community awareness of and about the 

contributions made by veterans and help increase pride in our community, state an d nation; 

but at its heart is the recognition of the service given by U.S. Military Veterans, both in war 

and peacetime. 

The program offers citizens the opportunity to purchase individually customized, 18ó x 45ó 

banners which the city will display along st reets in downtown Hopewell.  Banners are 

planned to initially be mounted along Broadway, Library, Cawson, North Main, and 

Appomattox Streets. The banners are planned for display from June 30th through Veterans 

Day (November 11th).  To highlight the program , the City will feature a banner recognizing 

the service of City Point native Robert Penn.  Penn received the nationõs highest military 

award, the Medal of Honor, for conspicuous bravery at the close of the Spanish-American 

War in 1898.  As a Fireman, 2nd Class aboard the battleship U.S.S. Iowa, Pennõs quick action 

in saving the life of a sailor and then the entire ship from the effects of a catastrophic boiler 

malfunction, is the stuff of legend.  

Pennõs bravery in the face of certain injury or death marks him as a true hero worthy of the 

Medal of Honor. Banners recognizing military veterans may be ordered using application 

forms available on the Cityõs website. The form may be downloaded or completed on-line. 

Applications and instructions for completing th e form are also available at the Department 

of Development, 3rd Floor, in City Hall.  Banner may be purchased for $100 each and are the 

property of the donor. As the banners feature a photo of the veteran, donors must supply a 

high quality digital image of  the veteran (preferably in uniform) with the application. The 

image may be black and white or color, but must have a resolution of 300 dpi or better to 

ensure a quality image when the photo is enlarged for the 18ó x 45ó banner.  

The banner is the property of the donor, but the City will order it, receive it, and maintain it 

for the duration of the program. If a donor wishes to claim the banner after it is displayed 

this year, the application includes a method to request the bannerõs return. There is no limit 

to the number of banners a donor may order as long as all application requirements are met. 

Those interested should visit the City of Hopewell website for further details.  
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  CONSTRUCTION UPDATES 
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 DEVELOPMENT AND BUILDING INSPECTIONS 

   THE CITY OF HOPEWELL CELEBRATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join the Cityôs Building Official, Todd Hawkes, CBO, and the Department of Development, Building 

Inspections Division, as we celebrate and bring awareness to the importance of building safety during 

Building Safety Month (BSM).  All communities need building codes to protect their citizens from disasters 

like fires, weather-related events and structural collapse. Building codes are society's best way of protecting 

homes, offices, schools, manufacturing facilities, stores and entertainment venues. Code officials work day 

in and day out to keep the public safe.  If you have questions about building safety contact us at (804) 541-

2226. 

The Building Division has planned several activities to raise awareness: 

April 24, 2018- City Council recognized Building Safety Month through a Proclamation. 

April 27, 2018 ï Building Inspector, Jeff Gary and Permit Technician, Melissa Perez Diggs spoke to all 2nd 

graders at Harry E. James Elementary They used the story of the three little pigs to illustrate the importance 

of building safety and inspections.  Mr. Gary built three model homes, one built from straw, sticks and brick.  

Ms. Perez created a Powerpoint presentation as she read the story aloud.  

April 28, 2018 ï Join Building Inspectors at the Wonder City Craft Beer Festival as they raise awareness 

and pass out Building Safety T-Shirts.  

Throughout the month of May the Building Official and Inspectors will be around town speaking about the 

importance of Building Safety.  Keep your eyes open for them and you may even receive a free Building 

Safety Month T-shirt.  
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ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT   
Economic Development Announcements at City Council Meeting held April 24, 2018  

ARM Global  

Purchasing 22 acre site on Winston Churchill 
(former Firestone Plant).  ARM Global recycles 
packaging components from the plastic film 
industry for re -use by manufacturers. The 
company operates a broad-based reverse 
supply chain by sourcing film roll suspe nsion 
and protection materials and high value scrap 
film from converters and other film users 
(DuPont Teijin Films partnership). Over $2 
million investment and at least 30 jobs. 

 

McDonaldõs Training Center 
Owner of McDonaldõs stores located along I-
295 purchasing Saunders Electric Building on 
15th Avenue. The Training Center will host 
employees from 7 current stores and 4 
potential stores located in Chesterfield, 
Waverly, South Hill, Prince George , and 
Hopewell.  $700,000 investment and over 100 
new jobs expected to be created over the next 3 
years. 
 

Office Rehabilitation  
Developers purchased former Marks & 
Harrison building on E ast Broadway in the 
summer  of 2016. Renovated office space 
beautifully and building is 75% leased . Tenants 
include:  Second Chances Counseling 

Servicesðcomprehensive counseling services 
with 7 or 8 full time employees and 40 
counselors mostly conducting in -home visits; 
Nurse owned and operated medical training 
courses ð Medical Technician, CPR, Certified 
Nurse, etc.; Wedding Vi deographer ; and App 
Programmer. 
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HUMAN RESOURCES 

The Human Resources staff hosted the Cityõs 21st Annual Administrative 

Professionals Luncheon on Wednesday, April 25 at the John Randolph Foundation.  

Dr. Cliff Morris, MD was the guest speaker.  This yearõs theme was Relax, Recharge, 

and òSeaó How Valuable You Are!     

      

       

 
Dr. Morris speaks with Renia Coles, Director of Human Resources  March Altman, City Manager, presents Jennie Burt with an 

appreciation gift with the assistance of Michelle Ingram, HR 

Specialist. 
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HUMAN SERVICES 
  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Need help with cooling costs this summer?  Hopewell Social Servicesô Energy Assistance 
Program assists low-income households in meeting their home energy cooling needs through 
Cooling Assistance. This program can help with cooling equipment repairs or purchases and with 
payment of the electric bill to operate cooling equipment. 

In order to be eligible for Cooling Assistance, certain citizenship criteria must be met and a 
householdôs income must be less than the maximum allowed for the number of people in the 
home.  You must reside in the locality in which the application is filed.  You must have a cooling 
expense responsibility or be in need of cooling equipment and there must be an elderly person, 
disabled person, or a child under age 6 living in the home. 

Applications for Cooling Assistance will be accepted from June 15 through August 15. 
Applications can be filed online (https://commonhelp.virginia.gov/access/), by calling the 
Enterprise Customer Service Center at (855) 635-4370, and at Hopewell Social Services on 316 
E. Cawson St. Hopewell, VA. 
 

 

  

Energy Assistance 

Program 

https://commonhelp.virginia.gov/access/
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INTERGOVERNMENTAL & PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
CVS Store # 10251 official Ribbon 

Cutting ceremony held on Tuesday, 

April 24, 2018. Attendees included 

Delegate Riley Ingram, 62nd District, 

Virginia House of Delegates, Councilor 

Anthony Zevgolis, Hopewell City 

Council,  Brad Edge, CVS Store Manager 

and staff, John M. Altman, Jr.,  City 

Manager, Becky McDonough, President 

& CEO Hopewell & Prince George 

Chamber of Commerce, Charles  E. 

Dane, Assistant City Manager, Herbert 

Bragg, Director, Intergovernmental & 

Public Affair s, members of the 

Hopewell fire and police departments . 
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PUBLIC SAFETY 
 

 

   
Sergeant Cheyenne Casale and Sergeant Israel Perez were awarded the United States Attorneyõs Office Law 

Enforcement Public service Award.   They were involved in the arrest  and conviction of eight significant drug 

traffickers in Hopewell and the Tri -Cities area.  Their testimony during sentencing firmly established that one 

dealer was responsible for the heroin overdose death within the City.   The victimõs family was notified and very 

grateful to law enforcement.   The sentencing of the drug traffickers in Federal Court ranged from 78 to 240 

months.     

 

 

On April 20, 2018, CIO J. Adams and SRO C. Taylor engage with students at Career Day at Hopewell High School. 

 


